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  FCCRO Calendar of Events 
   January 2018 
   
Sat. 6   Menõs Breakfast Club, 8am, Nickõs Country Oven 
   Memorial Service for Robert (Bob) Branch, see inside for details 
    10am visitation, 11am service, luncheon to follow 
Tues. 9  Womenõs Fellowship Board Meeting, 9:30am 
   Board Meetings, 7pm  
Wed. 10   Bell Choir Rehearsal, 6:30pm 
Thurs. 11  Chancel Choir Rehearsal, 7pm 
Fri. 12  Bridge Group, 12:30pm 
Sun. 14  Board of Christian Ed Family Fun Movie Night 
    Showing òMary Poppinsó 
Tues 16  Pastoral Care Meeting, 7pm 
Tues 23  Council Meeting, 7pm 



A MESSAGE FROM TINA 

 

the Director of Family Ministries 

 
 

I hope everyone had a wonderful 

Christmas and winter break! December 

is always such a whirlwind for me and 

this year was no different! It always 

goes by in a flash and before you know 

it, it is time to look ahead to the new 

year!  

With the beginning of a new calendar 

year comes the beginning of a new 

curriculum for our K-8 children. We 

have been using the curriculum in our 

preschool room since the beginning of 

the year and have gotten some great 

feedback from our teacher volunteers! 

This curriculum is very structured and 

user-friendly, great for anyone to help 

teach our children! From Group, a very 

well-known and respected name in 

Christian education (and where we get 

our VBS curriculums!), the ñDIG IN 

Sunday school curriculum is a digital 

curriculum designed to create deeper 

Bible experiences for kids.ò It also 

allows teachers to access each lesson 

plan and adapt it according to their own 

strengths and teaching styles. The 

curriculum will be teaching a different 

Bible story every week. I welcome 

anyone with questions to visit the DIG 

IN website at  

https://diginapp.group.com/ or contact 

me here at church!  

Also this month we will be having a 

Family Movie night on January 14
th
. We 

will be showing Mary Poppins! 

 

      ~T˔nʆ Sɯˏʿbˉʘ 

FROM THE MINISTERé 

PARABLES FOR THE EVERYDAY 

When John Killenger was a Senior 
Minister of the First Congregational 
Church of Los Angeles, he had 
published over thirty books. One of 
those was called Parables for 
Christmas. In this little book he provides 
a retelling of many of Jesusô parables. 
They are in the language of our time 
with characters easily found around us. 
The prodigal son from Luke 15, 
becomes ñThe Boy Who Came Home 
for Christmas,ò while other parables are 
found in titles like ñThe Deacon and the 
Wino,ò ñThe Ten Sorority Girls,ò and 
ñThe Unforgiving Businessman.ò  

The beauty of Killengerôs little book is 
that he calls us to see the messages of 
the parables as they apply to our lives 
and times. The gospels were not written 
to be history textbooks, but to enable the 
faithful of every generation to discover 
that Abundant Life that Jesus spoke 
about. Perhaps as we enter the New 
Year we can be intentional about 
discovering the life giving power of the 
parables in our daily journeys. We can 
be, and see around us, the Good 
Samaritan. He or she might be ñThe 
Helpful Neighbor,ò ñThe Caring Hindu,ò 
or ñThe Foreign Born Healer.ò  

Look around you and within. You may 
even want to write your own Parables 
for Everyday. 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 

Rev. Dr. Mark P. Jensen 
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https://diginapp.group.com/


Board of Christian Outreach 
(BCO) Monthly Update 

 

    
SALVATION ARMY BELL RINGING  
Many thanks to those 
who signed up for bell 
ringing this Christmas 
season. We collected a 
grand total of $$927.71 .  
    
      
CHRISTMAS GIFTS FOR 
JIMMYôS KIDS 
A special thank you to 
everyone that brought in 
unwrapped gifts for 
Jimmyôs Kids this year. 
These gifts will bring joy to 
children in Detroit who may not 
otherwise receive any presents this 
Christmas.   
 
 
TURKEYS FOR GLEANERS 
A total of 52 turkeys were 
donated to Gleaners this 
year from FCC. Thank you to 
everyone that donated! 
 
 
     
MATCHING DONATIONS FOR 
SCARVES 
A donor very generously 
made many scarves to 
help the homeless. The 
idea came up to ask for 
monetary donations to 
match our donorôs 
efforts. The scarves will 
be given to Welcome Inn patrons and 
monies received will benefit their 
overnight shelter. 
 

 
 
 
KIVA REPORT 
 
The Board of Christian Outreach made 3 
new loans this month, each for $100. 
Below are profiles of the new recipients. 
 
 

ELENA'S STORY  

  

Elena is 49 years old, has 3 children, 
and is a widow. She lives in Paraguay.  
She says that she has a store in which 
she works every day from early in the 
morning. Through this business, Elena 
has been able to get her family ahead 
and give them a decent life. 
 
She saw an opportunity to join the 
Fundaci·n Paraguaya to be able to get 
the loan and it will be of help to her to be 
able to continue giving her family the 
best. 
 
She asks for this loan to purchase 
beverages, baked goods, vegetables, 
fruits, and other products. 
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JEANNINE'S STORY   

Jeannine D®sir®e is now 49 years old 
and lives in Cameroon. She is married 
and the mother 
of five children 
between the 
ages of 30 and 
7. Three of her 
children go to 
school. 
 
Jeannine still works in retail business. 
Her previous loan allowed her to attract 
more customers, but she is now out of 
stock. For this reason, she is taking a 
new loan to boost her stock of goods 
and generate more profits. Her main 
concern is to be able to pay her 
children's school fees with her profits. 
She also wants to diversify her activity 
and improve her family's general living 
conditions. 
 
 
SOFIA'S STORY    
Sofia Ibelaine is a student of 
International Business in the Dominican 
Republic. She is asking for a loan to 
cover her educational expenses. This is 
her story: "My name is Sof²a Ibelaine. I 
live with my three brothers and my 
mother who works on an assembly line. 
I want to study at Apec University 
(UNAPEC), particularly the field of 
International Business because that 
field interests me. I feel prepared to 
pursue my studies 
and give my all. I 
have not yet begun 
my studies because I 
do not have the 
money. I need this 
loan because neither 
my parents nor my 

extended family have the resources to 
pay for my education and I need help in 
order to begin and complete my 
professional preparation. In this way I 
will be able to help my family in the 
future and succeed personally and 
professionally. My academic goal is to 
be an excellent graduate in International 
Business and to help my family in all that 
is necessary. After finishing my studies, 
my goal is to take advantage of the 
knowledge acquired. Regarding the type 
of work, I want a job that will allow me to 
develop and offer my best." 

MESSAGE FROM COUNCIL 
 
Name tags at the January 14 service: 

 

In John 10:3, Jesus describes the 
Good Shepard as one who ñ...calls his 
own sheep by nameéò Even though 
First Congregational Church of Royal 
Oak is a relatively small community, 
the reality is that we donôt know the 
names of many people who sit next to 
us at a Sunday service or stay 
afterward for the coffee hour. As a 
way of helping us get to know each 
other better, we will be providing 
name tags prior to the January 14 
service. We envision name tags as an 
invitation to talk with those we 
encounter at FCC, in the hope that 
from these conversations our 
fellowship will strengthen and grow. 
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EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT 
Coat/Hat/Glove/Toiletries Drive 
for the Detroit Rescue Mission Ministries 
 

Hello, my name is Jozef Rosas. I live on E. Bloomfield Avenue in Royal Oak. I am 
with Boy Scout Troop 1610 sponsored by First Congregational Church in Royal 
Oak. My Eagle Scout project is to ask the public for winter clothing (hats, coats, 
gloves, scarves etc.) and toiletries to give to people in need. The homeless and 
people less fortunate need winter clothing. All collected items will be donated to my 
sponsor, the Detroit Rescue Mission Ministries. They offer housing, food, and 
treatment to the homeless. If you would like to donate, please drop off items at drop 
off box located inside the church by Sunday, January 28, 2018. Also, if you would 
like to offer a small cash donation or if you 
have questions, please call (248) 808-9054. 
Thank you sincerely for your assistance. 
 

 

2018 FCCRO DIRECTORY UPDATES  
One of many tasks as we transition into a new year is to prepare to publish the next 
edition of our church directory. For 2018, we will be ADDING EMAIL ADDRESSES 
to the current family contact information, (unless you request to be left out). You 

also have the OPTION to ADD YOUR CELL PHONE NUMBERS.  
We have room to add up to two email addresses and two cell phones PER FAMILY 

LISTING (in addition to the currently listed contact information).  

Cell phone numbers will be added by request only!!   
(the exception being cell phones currently listed  
as the primary contact/home phone number) 

If you DO NOT WANT YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS published  
OR  

to ADD YOUR CELL PHONE NUMBER,  
please email Sherrie Lendo gidlendo@aol.com 



FCC FOOD CUPBOARD 
Our own food cupboard has 

been being used more 

frequently, indicating the 

need in the community. Any 

donations of nutritious, easy 

to open food items with an 

emphasis on protein are 

welcome and appreciated! 

ATTENTION 
Please submit all 

Bulletin Announcements 
to the church office by 
WEDNESDAY!  

    

Thank you!  
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FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH OF ROYAL OAK 
1314 Northwood Boulevard, Royal Oak, Michigan 48073 
(248) 288-4220    fccro@fccro.org    www.fccro.org 

 

The Rev. Dr. Mark P. Jensen, Interim Senior Minister  
mpjfccro@gmail.com  

Melissa Ambrose-Eidson, Minister of Music 
 Tina Sherban, Director of Family Ministries  
Alissa Gorman, Administrative Assistant     

Lori Dixon,  Bell Choir Director 

NEW ROOM AND PHONE NUMBERS 

 

Ardith McNamara 
Evergreen Health and Rehabilitation Center 
19933 W. 13 Mile Rd. #118 
Southfield, MI 48076-1024 
(248) 593-1772 

~~   SAVE US MONEY!!   ~~ 

Please pick up your 2018 pledge envelopes in the Narthex! 
Itôs not too late to turn in a pledge card! Blank cards are 
available in the Narthex. Please email Kathy Gavin 
kkgavin5@comcast.net with questions or requests. 

 

Please DO NOT use envelopes from previous years! 

MEMORIAL SERVICE 

 

ROBERT J. BRANCH 
March 7, 1931- December 7, 2017 

 

A memorial service will be held at FCCRO 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 6, 2018 

10am visitation 
11am service 

followed by a luncheon in the Social Hall 

 

Bob was a longtime member of FCCRO. Active in our 
choir, he was a sectional leader and bass soloist. He also 
directed our hand bell choir. He will be greatly missed. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with his family and friends. 


